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Since the SDEIS was published, FHWA and WSDOT have developed a

Preferred Alternative that is similar to Option A, but with a number of

design refinements. Refinements related to transit, including forward

compatibility with future light-rail infrastructure (discussed in Chapter 2 of

the Final EIS), will optimize the role of transit. In the near term, high-

capacity transit in the form of bus rapid transit (BRT) is proposed for the

new HOV lanes when they open, as described in the 2008 SR 520 High-

Capacity Transit Plan. Transit improvements on Montlake Boulevard,

including two-way HOV lanes between the SR 520 interchange and NE

Pacific Street, will also help to optimize the role of transit in the project

area.

The value of real estate cannot be predicted with any certainty; thus

assessing a project’s effect on the value of private property would be

speculation at best. The NEPA process avoids such speculation when

supporting evidence is lacking.

The Preferred Alternative includes measures to reduce noise in the SR

520 corridor, such as 4-foot concrete traffic barriers with noise-

absorptive coating. These noise reduction strategies, which were not

included in Option A, were included in the Preferred Alternative after

consideration of community and stakeholder reaction to the SDEIS.

Please see Section 2.5 of the Final EIS for more information on the noise

reduction strategies that avoid or minimize noise effects for the SR 520,

I-5 to Medina project and the Noise Discipline Report Addendum

(Attachment 7 to the Final EIS) for a discussion of how noise reduction

strategies will address effects on noise in the corridor.
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